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September 26, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a motion concerning proposed financial policies and practices for the Department of Transportation’s (DOT) Road Services Division (RSD). This motion is timely given the County Council’s upcoming consideration of the proposed DOT biennial budget and the continued implementation of the Strategic Plan for Road Services (SPRS), which sets clear priorities to guide the division as it manages the road system into the future.
In December 2010, the County Council approved Motion 13393, which directed the RSD to develop an implementation plan in 2011 for delivering the programs and services provided by the RSD within the policy framework of the SPRS and within current financial constraints. Since that time, the RSD has also been working to bring its financial plan into balance, which has required the division to take significant reductions mid-year and numerous other steps to contain costs and prioritize resources.

One key component of the implementation plan for the SPRS was a review of existing budgeting and financial policies and practices. This review was performed by an interbranch working group consisting of staff from the RSD, the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, the DOT Director’s Office, and County Council staff. The preliminary findings of this review were presented and discussed with the County Council’s Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee at a briefing on July 12, 2011.

Further review of these findings has led to the development of proposed financial policies and practices for the RSD, with the primary goal of improving responsible financial stewardship that more closely align with the goals of the King County Strategic Plan. Highlights include the following changes to operating, capital, and integrated financial policies for the RSD:
· Establishing and maintaining a revenue shortfall/non-reimbursable storm reserve.
· Establishing an undesignated fund balance to provide prudent working capital based on both industry best practices and cash flow trends in the RSD operating fund.
· Not programming revenues from property sales until the biennium after which they are projected to be received. Furthermore, projected one-time revenue will be allocated to one-time costs and the establishment of storm reserves.
· Adjusting what is considered a stable revenue source for a 1.25 debt service coverage ratio.
· Preparation of a 20-year plan to identify and prioritize needed facility infrastructure improvements at RSD facilities.
· Careful consideration of design and construction funding in the capital program for projects in potential annexation areas.
· Revisions to interfund borrowing requests if negative balances are forecast to be more than $5 million.
· Revisions to the process for issuing Bond Anticipation Notes or Permanent Bond financing.

I believe that King County Council approval of the enclosed motion will validate the strong support I have for the establishment of the proposed financial policies and practices. Furthermore, I expect the implementation effort will lead to best practices in many of the areas listed above and provide a strong foundation for building the long-term health of financial reserves for the RSD.

Please feel free to contact Paulette Norman, P.E., Director of the Road Services Division and County Road Engineer, at 206-296-6590, if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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